Rib Mountain District Spring Camporee Updates
April 23, 2015

Some updates/reminders on the Spring Camporee | wanted to share.

>

Reminder that Friday evening we will only be allowing one vehicle with Troop trailer
back to the camping areas. Expectation is that the vehicle and Troop trailer would
remain there until the troop leaves Saturday evening or Sunday morning. The road into
the site is one lane and we need to minimize the traffic for safety and to keep it in
usable shape. An exception will be made for a trailer with poles for the tower or
campsite competitions. All other gear will need to be packed in. After all troops are in
Friday evening the entrance will be narrowed and marked for Emergency vehicles only.

As of yesterday’s 11 am update, Marathon County is still at “Moderate” fire danger. We
are camping in a very sandy area that dries out quickly. Extra care must be taken with
fire. Adequate water must be available near your fire at all times and no fire should be
burning unsupervised. If there are any further updates we will advise Friday evening at
the leader’s meeting.

A reminder that Potable water will not be available. Please bring along all you need for
the weekend.

Reminder that we would like no grass cutting taking place in the campsites. It’s fine to
bend over/remove dead brush in your area, but we don’t want any areas clear cut.

Be aware that ticks are already out in full force this Spring. More information can be
found here: http://www.cdc.qov/Features/StopTicks/

If you have any questions, | can be reached via email at ribactivities@yahoo.com.

Thank You,

Jeff Klein

Jeff Klein
Rib Mt. District Boy Scout Activities Chairman



